
 
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN, YOUTH, AND FAMILIES 
1500 Jefferson Street, SE ● P.O. Box 40975 ● Olympia WA 98504-0975 

 

October 24, 2023 
 
 
TO:  Interested Persons 

 
FROM: Toni Sebastian, Deputy Administrator, Child Care Subsidy Programs 
 
SUBJECT: CONCISE EXPLANATORY STATEMENT (RCW 34.05.325) 

 
For rules proposed under notice filed as WSR 23-18-040 on August 30, 2023:  
 
Amended WAC 110-15-0249 Nonstandard Hours Bonus. 

 
 

REASON FOR ADOPTION:  To increase the Nonstandard Hours Bonus (NSHB) to $135 per the 
Governor’s 2023 per the Governor’s 2023 Budget. 

 
 
CHANGES MADE SINCE THE RULE WAS PROPOSED:   None. 
 

 
COMMENTS RECEIVED SINCE THE RULE WAS PROPOSED:   None. 
 
This document also serves as the summary of public hearing comments to the agency head required under 

RCW 34.05.325(4). 
 
cc:  DCYF Rules Coordinator 

 


